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Dear Andrew,

Re: Collision of tram and double-decker bus in September 2008 at
Croydon

Thank you for your letter of 6 January 2008 referring to the above incident.

In the letter you drew attention to a number of matters identified as a result of
your review of the evidence related to the incident. We will be reviewing
these, along with the recommendations from our own investigations, through
our internal safety governance arrangements, and taking action where
appropriate to an agreed and prioritised timetable.

We very much appreciated the open and constructive approach taken by the
RAIB in relation to the above incident.

Yours sincerely,

Richard Stephenson

Director Group Health Safety and Environment, TfL.





